

Inspiring. Nurturing. Learning today...Leading tomorrow.

Brentham Street, LEEDERVILLE WA 6007 | Tel: (08) 6318 7800 | admin@aranmorecps.wa.edu.au | www.aranmorecps.wa.edu.au

22 May 2020

Life is full of swings and roundabouts. It includes suffering, jubilation and all the spaces in-between. Often times of pain can give way to experiences of deep joy. While joy and consolation are our resting place.

Saint Teresa of Avila wrote words of counsel to remember in times of challenge: 'Let nothing trouble you, let nothing disturb you. Everything will pass, God remains.' The Taize community in France put it to music in the chant Nada te turbe. 'May alleluia be our song. Click on the link below for some peaceful reflection

Listen to this!



Working Together to Transform Community

A BUSY return to face to face teaching and well done to all staff and students for adopting the 'business as usual' attitude! We continue to provide as many aspects of regular school life as possible. This week's Assembly and Liturgy of the Word reflect great teamwork and daily school life. Well done everyone!

Thank you to year 1R for presenting a fabulous assembly about being at school in fun COVID times. Hope your families enjoy watching with you.

Our Year 6 classes displayed great adaptability as they changed their mass into Liturgy of the Word based on the Gospel reading John 15:12-17 where Jesus teaches us his great commandment to 'love one another'.

Italian news! Congratulations to all the year 4, 5 & 6 students who competed in their first Italian Quest. Have a look below at the results! Well done!

Thank you to all private music students and families for your patience as we work towards all tutors returning to school in the very near future.

On Tuesday evening a small group of dedicated P&F stalwarts held the first meeting since COVID restrictions. A great discussion was had discussing how the community can support families, and friend and fundraising activities to celebrate the end of restrictions and 2021 possibilities.

Next week we celebrate Reconciliation Week beginning Wednesday 27 May. All classes will be involved in activities, led by our Aboriginal support staff, Mr Pigrim and Mr Roe. Watch out on the app as we share the celebration.

Parents and Carers are reminded to consider the safety and welfare of others by being courteous and considerate at drop-off and pick-up. Parents and Carers, as directed by government, are NOT allowed out of cars. Please help us, to help keep your family safe!

Unwell children at school will be sent home under good health and hygiene practices. This means, children with persistent coughing, signs of fever, shortness of breath, runny noses, tummy upsets, sore throats and headaches, or who are poorly.

Sick of making lunches? Then why not try the delicious offerings of our CANTEEN! All orders are online. At this time, we are unable to accept cash.

As we are currently unable to open the uniform shop, children are unable to try on items. Orders can be filled if parents are certain of sizes; items are unable to be sent home and then returned to school. If your child is short of winter uniform, please do the best you can between sports uniform and academic uniforms.

SCHOOL FEES are due. Families who may need to make adjustments to their payments, are asked to contact me via admin@aranmorecps.edu.au. There is NO need for any family to place themselves in hardship due to school fee commitments.

Jonnine Lamborne Principal May love and peace be found here

WEEKLY STREAMED MASSES FROM THE ARCHDIOCESE OF PERTH

Masses from the Archdiocese of Perth are streamed on the following days, at the following times: Monday - Friday at 12.10 PM Sunday at 11.00 AM

These will be streamed to the Archdiocese of Perth's website, Facebook and YouTube:

- www.perthcatholic.org.au
- www.youtube.com/perthcatholic
- www.facebook.com/perthcatholic

For the latest copy of the Record please use this link.

https://issuu.com/archdioceseofperth therecord/docs/the record magazine issue 24 final cropped

EDUCATION PERFECT LANGUAGE CHAMPIONSHIPS 2020



For the first time students at Aranmore Catholic Primary in Year 4, 5 and 6, participated in the Education Perfect World Championships Competition. Students competed against their peers around the world. Students at Aranmore achieved amazing results.

Congratulation to all the students at Aranmore Catholic Primary, what a wonderful spirit and effort to embrace the competition!

Out of our school category, Aranmore Catholic Primary was second place for Italian in Western Australia and fourth place in Australia. The school has earned 19 Awards:

2 Emerald Awards, 2 Gold Awards, 2 Silver Awards, 7 Bronze Awards and 6 Credit Awards.

BRAVISSIMI to all! Your commitment to learning is outstanding!

Natascia Morlotti Italian Teacher

